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HOATH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held on 4th June 2018.

Present: Councillors Sue Chapman, Carol Foster, John Williams, Adele Wright, Jilly Baker. In attendance: Guy Foster (clerk), Alan Marsh (KCC) and four members of the public.
************************ ********************************************
1. Apologies

Ann Taylor of CCC had sent apologies.


2. Declaration of members’ interests

None.


3. Minutes of the last meeting and any matters arising

The minutes were agreed as tabled as a true record.


4. CCC and KCC reports

For KCC Alan Marsh reported that he would be looking closely at the traffic implications of the proposed Hillborough development.

*************************** *******************************
At this point the meeting was adjourned to allow comments from members of the public. The following matters were raised:

· There appears to be a permanent bonfire off Maypole Road. This has been reported to CCC who said they did not have the resources to deal with it.
· The surface of Maypole Road is in very bad condition. Residents are urged to report all such matters to KCC, on-line or by phone or to other web-sites such as fixmystreet.com. The more reports, the more likely things are to get fixed.
******************************* ***************************

5. Planning

There were no new applications. The grant of CA//18/00590/FUL (2 Millbank Cottages) was noted as was the withdrawal of CA//18/00571/FUL (Ivy House).


6. Report of the clerk/RFO

The clerk reported that the end-May cash book balance was £19,528.21. This high figure reflects the receipt of the annual precept.
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The following payments were approved:

1. Clerk: May (net)					£363.03
2. Parish Hall (rent)					£150.00

The first of these includes the annual web-site hosting fee.

The clerk gave an update on the GDPR regulations which have just come into force. In his view, the only outstanding issue was the registration with the ICO and it was unanimously resolved to do this.

Year-end: the annual return has been sent to the external auditors.


7. Councillors’ reports

Cllr Baker raised the issue of central white lines on roads, in particular, Church Road. It was noted that this subject has been raised in the past but it has proved impossible to get KCC to act.

Cllr Wright thanked the neighbours who had made display boards for 30 mph signs but one has been stolen. She will try and replace it.

Cllr Williams reported that the wood for the planters has been ordered.

Cllr Chapman reported that she had spoken to the owners of the troublesome hedge in School Lane. They are going to replace it with a fence.


8. Date of next meeting.

The next meeting was confirmed as Monday July 9th at 8 p.m.



Guy Foster
Clerk to Hoath Parish Council


Signed as a true record ______________________________ Date: ______________
